

## POLAND

## **EVANGELICAL MISSION**

June 2025

## Summer is Coming!

Exciting times are ahead as we anticipate many great plans and moves of God!

Here are some uplifting updates on how your support has made a difference.

Cezary Komisarz urgently sought prayer and financial help in January as his food and clothing ministry faced a threat of

> cancellation due to the loss of their distribution site and

governmental financial support. But God has done a MIRACLE! Thanks to partners from the US, initial financial burdens have been lifted. Their place is now secured for THIS year! However meetings with the new governor are ongoing, and God's favor is much needed in softening that heart towards the gospel. Despite the discouragement, they have distributed over **35,000 pounds** of food, clothing, and cleaning supplies to over 250 individuals and families!



These four months have been so fruitful due to your support.

THANK YOU!





Ukraine Update: The School that bombing destroyed has been rebuilt...and in the most recent months electricity, water, and heating and cooling have been added.



Daniel & Dorota Cichocki - Camp Eden: Daniel is back

home and ready to kick off summer camps from the end of June through mid-August! Please pray for volunteers, staff, and campers. We also ask for healing for Dorota (who broke her arm) and for Daniel, who has been experiencing heart palpitations. He is also seeking a permanent building for The Bible School, currently he's teaching students at various locations. The



hunger for God's Word among the students is inspiring, and we trust that God will provide!

Together, let's continue to bear one another's burdens (Galatians 6:2).

Let's also lift up **Tomek Chylka** and his congregation in prayer as they seek a financial miracle for a building in the heart of Pszczyna. There is time crunch involved and the city is giving them the priority to purchase - so let's continue in our prayers.

If you or your church would like to host an in-person visit and an update from PEM representative, or answer any

questions - Contact Kasha
Jankowski (763-221-2546) or Dwayne Borg (320-492-8622).

e-Ruptawa We would love to serve you better!

Thank you for your faithful financial support and, most importantly, your prayers.

As James 5:16 reminds us, "The prayers of the righteous are powerful and effective."



## Please pray for Poland often!

Mailing Address: 3916 N. Potsdam Ave. #2610 / Sioux Falls, SD 57104-7048

For administrative matters, contact Bonar Sabby by email (admin@polandem.org), phone (952-250-9293), or by writing the address above.

For ministry matters, contact Dwayne Borg by email (info@polandem.org) or by phone (320-492-8622).

www.polandem.org



PEM is a 501(c)3 corporation. All gifts are tax deductible.